
FEDERATION NEWS 
DECEMBER  2020 

Dear Parents 

 

Another term comes to a close 

and as the year comes to and 

end we want to thank you for 

all your support in what has 

been unprecedented times for 

everybody. 

 

At the moment we are not sure 

what the new year will bring 

and how things might look for 

schools, but we promise to 

continue to do our very best 

for all the children and families 

at both Peter Pan and Cherry 

Trees. 

 

We look forward to welcoming 

new children and families in 

January and making them part 

of our federation family. 

 

There will be some staffing  

changes in the new year and 

these are detailed in this 

newsletter.   

 

It just remains to wish you all a 

very safe, healthy and happy 

Christmas.  Enjoy your time 

with your families and we will 

see you on 7th January 2021. 

 

Merry Christmas! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julie                    Lesley                 

TERM DATES 
 

Autumn Term:   2nd November to 18th December 2020 

Spring Term 1:   7th January 2021 to 12th February 20201 

HALF TERM HOLIDAY:  15th February to 19th February  

Spring Term 2:   22nd February to 26th March 2021 

EASTER HOLIDAYS:   29th March to 14th April 2021 

Summer Term 1:   15th April to 28th May 2021 

HALF TERM HOLIDAY:  31st May to 4th June 2021 

Summer Term 2:   7th June to 22nd July 2021 

Staffing news. 
 

We say goodbye and good luck to Lesley as she leaves us to start her 

new job in January. 

Julie Smith will be the Executive Head Teacher across the Federation.  

Julie is the current Head of School at Peter Pan and has been with the 

federation for 9 years.  
 

Suzie Hoefkens becomes our Acting Deputy Head Teacher across the 

federation.  Suzie is currently the Assistant Head Teacher responsible for 

Inclusion and SEND and has been with us for 14 years. 
 

Both will spend time in each school during the week, so you will see them  

on a regular basis. 

 

Cherry Trees green group teachers will now be Victoria and Tracy.  Tracy 

is currently the Children’s Centre teacher and will be sharing her time 

with the centres and Cherry Trees. 

COVID reporting  
 

If you become symptomatic over the Christmas holidays please ensure that you arrange 

to have a test.   If you receive a positive result please phone the school and leave us a 

message on the answering machine, please ensure you state your name and your child’s 

name.  

 

If public health contact us to let us know that we have been identified as having a case 

we will contact you if appropriate.  

 

If we all follow the government rules on household mixing this Christmas we can beat 

this virus together. 

There is a flowchart on the back of this letter there is the latest flowchart from the Local 

Authority. 
 




